Date:

October 23, 2012

To:

Mayor Flury



Vice Mayor McElyea



Commissioner Castro



Commissioner Duke



Commissioner Grace

From:

Robert Baldwin, City Manager

By:

Colin Donnelly, Assistant City Manager

Subject:
Dania Beach Marina Construction Contract

______________________________________________________________

Marina Development Discussion

In July 2007, the city Administration commissioned an engineering report for the marina.  The report determined that “the entire dock system has exceeded the expected service life and should be replaced.”  The report further recommends the replacement/repair of the seawall, a more efficient marina design, pump out stations, and fish cleaning station. To address the failed state of a marina that the city had just acquired from Florida Atlantic University in the prior year, the Administration sought grant funding to assist in the design of a new marina.  

In 2010, through an open competitive process, the City awarded a contract to Craven Thompson & Associates to design the new marina.  The marina plan was presented to various boards and groups for their comments: Dania Beach Marine Advisory Board, Broward County Marine Advisory Board, Greater Dania Beach Chamber of Commerce, and made part of the city’s Waterfront Revitalization public hearings.  In September 2011, the plan was presented to the City Commission and was then reviewed by the city’s Planning and Zoning Board in November.  

The Marina Bid

The City issued the invitation to bid on June 28, 2012 and accepted sealed bids on August 21, 2012.  Ten bids were received with a low bid of $6.2 million and with an average bid of $7.5 million (bidders list attached). The bid review committee met to review the bids on August 28, 2012 and September 28, 2012.  The bid review committee consisted of Tania Stevens of the finance department; Ronnie Navarro and Dominic Orlando of the public services department; Kristen Dion of Community Development; Colin Donnelly of administration;  and project consultants Chad Edwards, Zack Gamble and Tyler Chappell. 

The three most responsive bids received were: 




Shoreline Foundation, Inc.

$6,186,787.00




Di Pompano Construction

$7,067,000.00




West Construction


$7,578,243.00

The lowest cost bid response, Shoreline Foundation, Inc. had more than satisfactory references and experience in marine construction (project list attached). A satisfactory financial reference check was also made by Tania Stevens with the bank used by Shoreline Foundation, Inc.  

Recommendation

The bid committee recommends the City Commission award the construction contract to build the new Dania Beach Marina to Shoreline Foundation, Inc. in an amount not to exceed $6,186,787.00.  Funding for this bid award is available through a combination of City grant awards and General Fund loans and appropriations.  The General Fund loans will be repaid in the coming months as the City takes steps to obtain bank loan financing for the Marina construction project.
